
Coastal Notice to Mariners      

 

 
   
 

Construction Work on the Milner Bay Jetty – Groote 
Eylandt  

Notification 

Coastal Navigators are advised of construction works being carried out on the Jetty Conveyor at Groote 
Eylandt. 

Date of activity:   Monday 14th April to Friday 2nd of May 

Time of activity: Daily from 06:00 to 18:00  

Location of activity: Milner Bay Manganese Jetty – Groote Eylandt 

Assets/ Vessels 
involved 

Guard Vessel & Crane Barge 

Description of Activity: Construction activities will occur along the southern side of GEMCO’s Ore 
Conveyor, an area of works that extends outside the current NtM 2024 – 022 
(T) Exclusion Zone. 
Vessel access under the conveyor to and from the public boat ramp will 
remain via the Buoyed channel as advised in Coastal NtM 2024 – 022 (T). 
There will be occasional periods of 1-2hrs where vessel access under the 
conveyor will be prohibited due to construction activities.  
A guard vessel will be on station. 
Mariners must contact ‘Guard Vessel’ on VHF Ch 06 prior to passing under 
the conveyor, mariners should proceed with caution and follow any 
instructions given by the guard vessel. 

 
Conducted by: GEMCO 

Communication:  Radio ‘Guard vessel’ on VHF Ch 06 

                              Mobile  + 61 427 719 927 

Additional information Restrictions apply only during daylight hours 

Cancel this notice on:   To be Advised 

 

Capt. Anil Chadha 

Director of Marine Safety NT  

To Coastal Navigators Location Milner Bay, Groote Eylandt 

Date of issue Thursday 10 April 2025 Ref number Coastal NtM 2025 – 012 (T) 



      

 

 
 

Area of Works 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


